New Bedford Police Department
respond to shots fired
incident overnight

“SHOTS FIRED INCIDENT:

West-end units responded to a call for shots fired in the area
of Foster St./Maxfield St. last night at approximately 6pm.

Shell casings were located at that intersection. There were no
reported injuries and the investigation remains open at this
time.

If you have any information regarding this incident or any
other, you can leave an anonymous tip on our voicemail at
(508) 991-6300 Ext. 1.”-New Bedford Police Department.
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